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Dr Moss and Partners Patient Participation Group
Minutes of Meeting held on Thursday 7th December 2017 at the Cairn Hotel
Present
Claire Saunders, Jean Croft (Practice), Chris Gilliland, Don Robinson, Philippa Bogle (Chair), Rob Tipler, Rita Lister, Malcolm Bottomley, Paul Mancey, Freda Roach, Elaine Flanaghan. 

Apologies
Jill Cotter, Joanna Barker, John Driver, Marea Blackwell, Janet Baird, Julie Elders, Kneale Kimber, Steve Chapman and James Springwell (Practice)
1. Philippa welcomed us and the previous minutes were agreed. We then looked at the action points from the minutes. 

2. We are increasing in membership. 
Claire will chase up the leaflet on the structure of NHS England. 
The idea of a survey was welcomed and it was suggested that the GP or the nurse could recommend it to suitable patients. There was some talk about a quick button in a slot type survey as opposed to reams of information. This was welcomed as a quick way to benchmark the service. 
The flu clinics were thought to have been a success whilst bearing in mind for next year that the less mobile should be directed to basement level. 
The Friends and Family survey results will be presented at the next meeting. 
The annoying pop up survey on the web page has gone.  
RNIB recommended notice types are still a work in progress with many posters being sent to the practice from outside agencies so we don’t have control of them – for example most of the campaigns are from NHS England and we are just sent the literature to display. 
We clarified the position on patients seeking to see the same doctor and also on the specialities held by the Doctors. The practice pharmacist, Richard Binns, ensures medication is reviewed and oversees changes made by doctors. The doctors write up notes on the computer and their practice is reviewed on a regular basis, the notes are comprehensive and should be sufficient that any GP can do follow up appointments and it doesn’t have to be the same GP. Claire confirmed that the list of who specialises in specific areas is being updated and when completed will be added to the website.
3. Practice Update

Dr. Woods has retired after 25 years and Dr. Rachel Featherstone will be taking some of his hours from January 2018. Drs. Greaves and Hodges are on maternity leave with Drs Robin and Castle covering their hours.  Dr. Macdonald is leaving at the end of the month. All patients who are affected by the changes will be written to. We have some potential retained GP’s in the pipeline and a new nurse, Kim Cullen, will be dealing with Chronic Disease clinics along with our existing team. In response to a question, Jean said that they refer to more specialist nursing teams when needed.  We also have a coder now who codes and records all clinical data.  We are looking for a new receptionist and an administrator. 
More details on the Extended Access provision at Mowbray Clinic were discussed. The service is not a replacement for out of hours and will run on an appointment only basis from 4-8pm and Saturday and Sunday mornings. The receptionist will book these but will need patients consent to share information with Extended Access.  
There is a new scheme where paramedics support GPs when doing home visits – at present this will only be on a Friday but there are plans to recruit for a paramedic for the rest of the working week.  

The practice diabetic review service has been updated and we are asking patients to attend for blood tests a week before their review appointment so that the nurse has the results at hand to discuss.  
The practice are looking to purchase a new Doppler to cut down the time for leg compression care.  This will be benchmarked and surveyed for value for money, time saved, and most of all better patient care. 
This will be the same for the new questionnaire being given to receptionist to ask before an appointment. This is to direct patients correctly and also to triage priority if needed. Not a medically trained triage so will need to be monitored. Posters will be going up prior to start date at end of the month.

4. HaRD CCG feedback

Don, Rob and Freda went to this workshop for what used to be called Patient Advocates at the CCG. As it turned out no training was given but rather a re-hash of the talk that we had at our last meeting from the CCG. The attendees will act as feedback to the CCG and will receive training in the future. They will report back at our next meeting. They did discuss the waste of medicines and ways this could be better managed by pharmacy, doctors, and patients. 

5. PPG progress

Philippa listed our achievements over the year:  The group has been consolidated with a vision, a logo, and determination of what type of PPG we want to be and our aims. (b) We have focussed on the nature and processes of our meetings. (c) We have enlarged the group and seeking to improve. (d) We have established remote communications with those who cannot attend meetings. (e) We will become more strategic in the future and develop a plan with strategies at our next meeting. Claire confirmed that there is information on the NAPP website regarding setting up PPG’s and that she used this at the start of the group. Philippa to contact NAPP to see if they can send us some examples of “best practice” for us to discuss at the next meeting.
6. Any Other Business
We keep in mind the tension between cost benefit analysis and patient benefit analysis. We are not involved in the practice as a business only with the patient outcomes.  We also discussed if private health screening could be a way to save time if a patient volunteers to have one.  Normally the doctor would arrange this if he felt a patient’s health required it, otherwise it would be recorded as is the NHS health check information.  Finally we were informed that Dr. Poskitt is the cancer lead for the practice and co-ordinates the results from the national screening programme.

7. Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 27th Feb at the Cairn Hotel in the evening, possibly at 6.30pm. This to be confirmed subject to space available and timings.
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